
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 
REGION 7 

11201 Renner Boulevard 
Lenexa, Kansas  66219 

 
 

Printed on Recycled Paper  
 

SERVICE VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
RECEIPT CONFIRMATION REQUESTED 
 
Chris Bradfield 
Safety & Environment Coordinator 
Fres-co System USA, Inc. 
2026 Fernwood Avenue 
Red Oak, Iowa  51566 
cbradfield@fresco.com 
 

 
Dear Mr. Bradfield: 
 
On August 5, 2019, the U. S. Environmental Protection Agency issued a Consent Agreement 
and Final Order in the Matter of Fres-co System USA, EPA Docket Number:  RCRA-07-
2019-0207. By this letter the EPA is issuing the Termination Notice pursuant to Paragraph 73 
of the CAFO. The EPA has reviewed all the provisions of the CAFO and determined that 
Respondent has fully implemented all actions required by the CAFO. 

 
The issuance of this Termination Notice does not affect the continuing obligation of 
Respondent to comply with the Resource Conservation and Recovery Act and all applicable 
Federal regulations, including, but not limited to the Federal regulations found at Title 40 
Code of Federal Regulations Parts 260 through 279. 

 
If you have any questions regarding this Termination Notice, please contact Marc Matthews 
of my staff at (913) 551-7517 or by e-mail at Matthews.Marc@epa.gov. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 

      David Cozad 
      Director 

Enforcement and Compliance Assurance Division 
 
 

cc:    Mike Sullivan, Supervisor, Contaminated Sites Section, IDNR 
         Michael.Sullivan@dnr.iowa.gov 
 
         Autumn Zanders, Fres-co 
         azanders@fresco.com 
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